BEVERLEY LAKE PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION DELTA, ONTARIO

July 10, 1986

Dear Friends on Beverley Lake,

We are now well into the summer season of 1986. Several events of the Spring and Winter have caused this delay. However, as always, the volunteers of your lake protective association have been working to accomplish the tasks which we hope will improve and continue the active purposes of this organization. I perceive these as comraderie among summer neighbors, often lifelong friendships spanning generations, as well as the purpose of doing whatever we can to preserve the natural beauty and healthy composition of our lake.

At this moment, the most pressing problem of the executive committee is that we are very "short-handed". Blythe Broughton will take over as president on August 9, Millard Goodsell is acting treasurer, and I am your current president. Marie and Cameron Shelley have sold their cottage and retired from the lake, leaving us without a secretary. Marie served as our secretary for 14 years and will be greatly missed. Cam also did many things to help her keep the executive board functioning smoothly. We will miss them, and we will also have a difficult task of "filling their Shoes". Our second vice president, Carol Churchill, who has also worked very hard over the past several years, is unable to be here from California this year. We will be looking forward to her return next year. In the meantime, we are very short-handed on the board, and will be contacting you to find nominees for these vacancies. Please contact me, Blythe or Millard with nominations or if you would just like to serve on the nominating committee.

With your help, we will have the second issue of our newspaper ready at the picnic. The name was changed from the BEVERLEY BUGLE to the BEVERLEY ECHO by a motion from Don Santos last year. We agreed unanimously that it had a better "ring" than the previous name. All articles, stories and ads will be printed. The paper will be as large as the response, with bylines! Use the enclosed form and return to my Delta P.O. box. Tremendous response will be appreciated.

You will also find your new decal of the association in this letter. The printing of these was agreed upon at last year's picnic and business meeting. Tina Robinson donated her talent as the artist of our new logo, which is simply a loon and the outline of Lower Beverley Lake. The first one is included free to members. Additional decals are available for \$1.00 through Millard Goodsell. Glen A. Sweet Hardware, Delta or Gwen Deroiun, Bed and Breakfast, Delta. The proceeds go to the Association. They will also be available at the picnic.

The annual business meeting and picnic will be on August 9, Saturday - 3:00 p.m., at Pine Lodge, Lake Shore Road, Delta. Plenty of parking is available for cars or boats. Bring your meat to barbeque and a salad or dessert to pass. Paper plates, cups, utensils, condiments, and soft beverages are provided by the association. We have a good time renewing friendships and meeting new people at the picnic. The business meeting will be short. Please plan to attend.

 ${\bf I}$ am looking forward to another great summer on Beverley Lake and seeing all of you at the picnic.

Affectionately Yours,

Pam Howe (President)